
MEMO
To: Planning Commission

From: Ryan Harris, Senior Planner

Date: January 5, 2024

RE:        Apple Hollow @ The Orchards B Subdivision Preliminary Review
_________________________________________________________________________________________

The Apple Hollow @ The Orchards B Subdivision is located at approximately 215 W. and Ginger Gold 
Road. The project is part of the Orchards Development and is subject to the Orchards Development 
Agreement. There was an amendment to the Orchards Development Agreement on May 2, 2023. The 
proposed subdivision must follow the amended development agreement. The amendment created a new site 
plan for how the subdivision should be laid out and shows the amenities that are required. The proposed 
subdivision meets the requirements of the amended development agreement and Santaquin City Code. 

The proposed development is approximately 11.60 acres and will have five phases. There will be nine single-
family lots and 84 townhomes, which follows the development agreement. The townhome portion of the 
project must meet Santaquin City parking requirements. The driveways will all be at least 20’ long, which 
meets the City Code. The garage sizes will be a minimum of 24’ x 24’, and the garages will count as two 
parking stalls for a total of 168 stalls. 

There are 29 stalls for guest parking for a total of 197 parking stalls, which meets Santaquin City Code 
requirements. There will be three pavilions, and each will have four tables. There is also a tot lot and a 
shuffleboard area. The open space and site plan follow the approved site plan in the development agreement. 

On December 12, 2023, the DRC reviewed the preliminary plans for Apple Hollow @ The Orchards B and 
forwarded a positive recommendation to the Planning Commission, with the condition that redlines be 
addressed. 

This review is for the Planning Commission to determine whether the proposed subdivision complies with 
the Santaquin City Code. The Planning Commission is the land use authority for preliminary subdivision 
applications. 

After preliminary approval from the City Council, the DRC will need to approve the final plat before any lots 
can be recorded. The DRC may only approve a plat submittal after finding that the development standards 
of subdivision title, the zoning title, the laws of the State of Utah, and any other applicable ordinances, rules, 
and regulations have been or can be met before the recordation or construction beginning (Santaquin City 
Code 11-5-6B).
 
Recommended motion: “Motion to approve the Apple Hollow @ The Orchards B Preliminary 
Subdivision with the following conditions:
- That all redlines be addressed 

Attachments:
1. Location and Zoning Map
2. Approved Site Plan Exhibit in Development Agreement.
3. Preliminary Plans

Zone: R-10PUD
Size: 11.60 Acres
Units: 93
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Attachment 3: Preliminary Plans
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